Dr. Bernhard Lehmann



Gersthofen, den 8. Januar 2004
Paul-Klee-Gymnasium 

Schubertstr. 57

86368 Gersthofen

Tel. 0821/493646

Faxnr. 0821/491871

e-mail: zonaras@gmx.de
Mr Emilio Depetrillo

10154 Avenue Lausanne

Montreal North, Quebec

H1H5B2

Canada

Dear Mr Depetrillo,

My pupils and I have invited former Italian military internees to Gersthofen, among them are three relatives of Espedito Neve who saved the lives of many people when the barracks was burning on November 1943. Forgetta Tamara,Tirelli Luca are Espedito Neve’s grandchildren, Neve Anna is his daughter . They come to Gersthofen, as well as Mr Mauro und Fulvio Depetroni, Trieste. Mr Fulvio Depetroni was the interpreter for the IMIs, Mr and Mrs Giachetti from Lessona. Mr Cesare Giachetti is the son of Mr Giuseppe Giachetti, who is still alive but can’t come to Gersthofen. Mrs  Anna Gregori is the daughter of Mr Giorgio Gregari from Casina, who is no longer alive but has written a diary about his life in Gersthofen.
As soon as our meeting in Gersthofen is over, I will send you photos of the meeting and reports. 

I think that will interest you. I enclose a brochure which my pupils and I have worked out about slave work in Gersthofen. Here you will find some pages about slave work at Farbwerke Hoechst and Transehe, where you had to work, too. I also will send you successively the diary of Mr Fulvio Depetroni which he wrote and he will read out of his diaries on November 4th. 

If you feel well, perhaps you could also send me some photos of you and you could perhaps answer the questions which I sent to your niece Teresa Pace . 

Dear Mr Depetrillo, I once more want to state that my pupils and I feel very sorry about what happened to you in Gersthofen and we want to apologize for this. 

This is the reason why we have worked up this dark chapter of the history of Gersthofen, because we wish to give back the dignity to the former slave workers. 

Dear Mr Depetrillo, I hope you will accept our excuse. We wish you many many pleasant days in Canada!

Yours, 

Dr. Bernhard Lehmann, Paul Klee Grammar School May greetings from my pupils as well
